2023 年普通高校招生(春季)全省统一考试

英语试题

本试卷分卷一(选择题)和卷二(非选择题)两部分,满分80分,考试用时60分钟。考 生请在答题卡上答题,考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

		吞一 (选择题	共 55 分)	
i 	、英语知识运用:本题:	共25小题,每小题1分	,共25分。在每小题组	台出的四个选项中,只
	有一项符合题目要求			3026
1.	—Daddy, I came first i	in the talent show.	0.5	
	,Barry	y.		
	A. No way	B. Well done	C. Not yet	D. This way
2.	—Which are you interes	ested, gar	dening or designing?	
	—Both. I like gardenin	g better.		
	A. in	B. on	C. with	D. from
3.	—Ito th	ne new museum last Sun	day.	
	—Good. I	it three times.		
	A. will go; visit	5 东	B, went; have visited	
	C. went; was visiting	73	D. has gone; will visit	
4.	-What do you think of	of your school?		
	—It's great. The campu	us is nice and the studen	ts are very	
	A. friend	B. friends	C. friendly	D. friendship
5.	—I'd like some more of	cheese.		
	—I'm sorry there's	left.		
	A. some	B. any	C. neither	D. none
6.	The instructions are pri	inted so small that I can	read then	n.
	A. heavily	B. hardly	C. loudly	D. lonely

(英语试题 共8页)第1页

7he bega	an the book, Su Jun s	pent five years on research	ch.
A. So that	B. Before	C. As if	D. Unless
8. —Zhang Dawei did n	ot pass the driving te	st yesterday.	
— <u> </u>			
A. Good luck	B. Good idea	C. My pleasure	D. What a pity
9. I went to several libra	ries to gather	about the subject.	
A. information	B. invitation	C. invoice	D. instrument
10. Itthat	the story was writter	by a 9-year-old boy.	
A. believed	B. is believing	C. is believed	D. has believed
11. Our company focuse	s on bringing high	products into	markets.
A. quality	B. quantity	C. activity	D. amount
12. Iof th	e hotel and raced to	the airport to fly home.	
A. checked out	B. took out	C. found out	D. picked out
13job yo	ou'll do in the future of	lepends on your choice, y	our hard work and so on.
A. How	B. What	C. If	D. Whether
14. We managed to pers	uade him	our creative project or	n new energy vehicles.
A. join	B. joined	C. joining	D. to join
15. —Would you like to	go to the theater wit	th me tonight?	
—I'd love to,	I promised to	help Lily with her Chin	ese.
A. so	B. or	- C. but	D. and
16. Isome	e old photos, which re	eminded me of the happy	times of my childhood.
A. came on	B. came from	C. came down	D. came across
17. Sarah admired the sk	till with	her co-worker packed b	books and big notebooks.
A. who	B. that	C . which	D. whom
18. They were wondering	gthe b	irthday party and I sugges	sted a Sichuan restaurant.
A. if they would hold	d	B. where they wou	ld hold
C. if would they hold	d	D. where would the	ey hold
19. —I am	_they won the footba	all match.	
—That's not	because they	were fully prepared.	
A. surprised; surprising	ng	B. surprising; surpri	ising
C. surprised; surprise	d	D. surprising; surpr	ised
	(英语试题	共8页)第2页	

20. —Read	ing is not challeng	ing, is it?		
<u> </u>	. We hav	e to keep thinking v	while reading.	
A. No, i	it is B	. No, it isn't	C. Yes, it isn't	D. Yes, it is
21. —I'm s	sorry I	forget to turn off	the light last night.	
—It's C	OK	be careful next time		
A. did;	Do B	. do;Do	C. did; Does	D. do; Does
22. She is t	trying to	her work so	that she can have a	couple of days off nex
week.				
A. attra	ct B	. account	C. afford	D. arrange
23. Mr. Wh	ite will contact Jol	nn Smith by	s	
A. e-ma		Mes To Mr. White, Call John Smith before 4:00 p.m. telephone the largest number	ir Internet-use (unit million) 2016 2018 2020 137 201 342	D. letter
A. Educ	cation. B	. Livestreaming.	C. Shopping.	D. Food deliveries.
		the meeting, how mi	150 25000 A 1000	
1		S-5-707		
	Date	Place Place	mer Meeting Time	Fee
	May 14,2023	Postal Club	9:00-11:30 a.m.	¥ 35/person
A. ¥35	950	. ¥ 70.	C. ¥105.	D. ¥ 135.

(英语试题 共8页)第3页

二、阅读理解:本题共 15 小题,每小题 2 分,共 30 分。在每小题给出的四个选项中,只有一项符合题目要求。

A

Television Listings

Monday, May 8

Time	London Network (Channel 3)	
6:00-8:00 a.m.	Morning Coffee (news and entertainment)	
8:00-8:30 a.m.	Eye on Style (clothing from the streets of Paris)	
8:30-9:30 a.m.	Beyond the Medicine (latest health updates)	
9: 30-10: 00 a. m.	Travel Show (today's travel destination: Mexico)	
10:00 a.m12:30 p.m.	Happy to Meet You (morning movie, with Judy Mann from Ireland)	
12:30-1:30 p.m.	Midday News (local news)	

26. How many programmes are there on Channel 3 before 10:00 a.m.?

A. 3.

B. 4

 C_{2}

D. 6.

27. What is the programme Eye on Style about?

A. Coflice.

B. Fashion.

C. Health.

D. Travel.

28. When can viewers watch a news programme?

A. 8: 00-8: 30 a. m.

B. 8: 30-9: 30 a.m.

C. 9: 30-10: 00 a. m.

D. 12:30-1:30 p. m.

29. Which of the following is today's travel destination of Travel Show?

A. London.

B. Paris.

C. Mexico.

D. Ireland.

30. How long is the programme *Happy to Meet You*?

A. 1 hour and 30 minutes.

B. 1 hour and 45 minutes.

C. 2 hours and 15 minutes.

D. 2 hours and 30 minutes.

(英语试题 共8页)第4页

Jia Yongting lives in Changsha, Hunan. Recently, she once again received a box full of fruit from Laizhou, Shandong. It was sent by Sun Hongzheng, an 80-year-old farmer.

In 2018, when Jia saw him at a Beijing subway station, Sun was holding an old "dumb phone" and asking for directions. Jia told him the way and asked if he had a place to stay. Sun said he didn't. He was in the large city on his own. Jia felt sorry for Sun. She gave him 100 yuan in cash and told her phone number to him. She asked him to call her if he needed help in Beijing. As she often helps others, Jia did not think much about the kind act and quickly forgot about it.

Jia never expected that Sun would call her around two weeks later from his home. He asked her for her address so that he could send her some gifts to express his thanks. Though at the beginning Jia turned down his gift, Sun kept calling her many times. Sun's actions finally touched Jia's heart. Since then, Jia has received different gifts from Sun every year. And each time Sun wrote a letter and sent it to her with the gifts.

The story between Jia and Sun has warmed the hearts of millions of Chinese netizens (M 民). It has encouraged people to show more kindness.

- 31. What does the underlined word "it" in paragraph 1 refer to?
 - A. A box full of fruit.

B. A dumb phone.

C. A letter from Sun.

D. A telephone call.

- 32. Where did Jia give directions and offer 100 yuan in cash to Sun?
 - A. In Changsha.

B. In Laizhou. C. In Beijing.

D. In Hunan.

- 33. What did Sun do first after he went back home?
 - A. He wrote a letter to Jia.

B. He sent some gifts to Jia.

C. He gave back Jia's cash.

D. He made a phone call to Jia.

- 34. What does the underlined phrase "turned down" in paragraph 3 mean in Chinese?
 - A. 拒绝

- B. 调低
- C. 关闭
- D. 转向

- 35. What does the author want to tell us by the story?
 - A. We should show more kindness to others.
 - B. We should give out more money to friends.
 - C. We should send more gifts to strangers.
 - D. We should tell our phone numbers to others.

As one of the oldest traditional opera forms in China, Kunqu Opera was born in the region of Kunshan in today's Suzhou, Jiangsu province. It has a most important influence on all the more recent forms of opera in China, for example, Peking Opera.

With songs in the Suzhou dialect(方言), beautiful body movements, Kungfu and dance, Kunqu Opera uses an endless variety of gestures to express certain feelings. One of the best-known and most-performed pieces of Kunqu Opera is *The Peony Pavilion*, which was written by Ming Dynasty(1368-1644) play writer Tang Xianzu, who is often compared to William Shakespeare.

Kunqu Opera had once faced a competition from mass(大众) culture and a lack of interest among young people, with actors of earlier generation retiring(退休), audiences getting old and fewer young people willing to learn and enjoy the old art.

In 2003, Kunqu Opera had a sudden increase of the audience and 70% of them were young people. The youth version (版本) of *The Peony Pavilion* is considered a major contributor to the development and popularity of the art form. Till now, the youth version has been seen by a worldwide audience of about 800,000. And this year, it will be staged at Beijing Tianqiao Performing Arts Centre.

- 36. Which of the following is true of Kunqu Opera?
 - A. It is a modern opera form in China.
- B. It was born in the region of Kunshan.
- C. It has little effect on other opera forms.
- D. It is more recent than Peking Opera.
- 37. What do we know about *The Peony Pavilion?*
 - A. It uses the Beijing dialect.
 - B. It was written by William Shakespeare.
 - C. It was written in Qing Dynasty.
 - D. It is a very famous piece of Kunqu Opera.
- 38. What does paragraph 3 mainly talk about?
 - A. The earlier actors of Kunqu Opera.
- B. The interest of young people.
- C. The problems Kunqu Opera once faced.
- D. The development of mass culture.
- 39. What can we learn from the last paragraph?
 - A. 800,000 people in China love Kunqu Opera.
 - B. The *Peony Pavilion* will be staged in Shanghai.
 - C. Kunqu Opera is getting more popular today.
 - D. 70% of young people want to learn Kungu Opera.
- 40. What might be the best title for the text?
 - A. Peking Opera

- B. Kunqu Opera
- C. Chinese Operas
- D. Foreign Operas

(英语试题 共8页)第6页

卷二(非选择题 共25分)

三、补全对话:本题共5小题,每小题1分,共5分。根据情景内容,在空白处填入1个适当
的单词。
A: 41 me, could I ask you a few questions?
B:Of course!
A: Can you tell me 42 you travel to work?
B: Yes, I usually go to work by subway and sometimes I drive my car.
A: 43 you know how far the subway station is from your house?
B:Can you say that 44, please?
A:Do you know how far the subway station is from your house?
B:Ah, yes, it's about half a mile.
A:Can you tell me how 45 you drive?
B: Well, about once a week.
A: Thanks very much.
四、短文填空:本题共10 小题,每小题1分,共10分。阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适
当的单词或括号内 <mark>单词的正确</mark> 形式。
The China-Laos Railway(中国一老挝铁路) opened to international46(passenger)
on Thursday, April 13, 2023.
Lamphone, a student from Laos, took the first train. "It is a pleasant and comfortable jour-
ney, "she said 47 (happy). She once 48 (study) in Guangdong province and used to
travel between home and school by plane. "I am 49 (learn) railway transportation. I want
to become a teacher at a railway50 (vocation) school in my country." she continued.
"China's trains (be) so fast and advanced. I hope I can learn more to teach 52
(me) students, and then we can have53(good) railways and trains than before."
"The opening of the railway makes travel between China and Laos very convenient," said
Su Yisheng, an expert in China. "It benefits those54 travel between the two countries, such
55 students, tourists and business people."

(英语试题 共8页)第7页

五、职场写作:本题共10分。

劳动实践能够帮助我们提高生活技能、增长生活见识、体会劳动价值、收获劳动喜悦。 假设你是某公司职员李华,在上周末你参加了单位组织的社区劳动实践活动。请根据以下 要点,给外国朋友 Jack 写一封英文电子邮件。邮件内容包括:

- 1. 劳动实践内容;
- 2. 劳动实践感受。

参考词汇:

分捡垃圾 pick up litter and sort it

清扫道路 clean up the paths

浇灌树木 water the plants

劳动价值 the value of working

创建美丽社区 create a better environment for the community

注意:

- 1. 文中不得出现考生个人真实信息;
- 2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯;
- 3. 词数80~120。

Dear Jack,	
How is it going? I'm w	riting to share my experience of labor practice at last weekend.
2 5	
	The the the
	华太教月
Yours,	
Li Hua	